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Export Control News - Military Intelligence
End Users
On January 15, 2021, the Bureau of Industry and Security (BIS) published an Interim Final Rule to
implement new end-user and end use controls mandated by the Export Control Reform Act of 2018
(ECRA).

The rule adds in particular a new control that will require U.S. persons to obtain a license before
“supporting” certain “military-intelligence” end uses and end users in China, Russia, Venezuela, and
Country Group E:1 and E:2 destinations.  The rule will also prohibit any person from exporting,
reexporting, or transferring any item subject to the EAR to military-intelligence end uses and end
users in those countries.

US Legislation will make a differentiation between "military end users" and "military-intelligence end
users", the latter being intelligence and reconnaissance organization of the armed services (army,
navy, marine, air force, coast guard) or national guard. The new rules are taking effect on 16 March
2021.

Source: BIS Interim Final Rule 15 Jan 2021

https://www.bis.doc.gov/index.php/documents/regulations-docs/federal-register-notices/federal-register-2021/2708-86-fr-4862/file



